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Dennis and Darlene Tilton

Attn : Shelli Mavor
Swan Lake Ranger District
USFS


Our family has been yearly visitors to Holland Lake since 1974.  We have camped at the Larch Loop in early August for nearly 50 years and love the area, the lake and most every aspect of our camping.  We know Christian Wohlfiel as we visit with him nearly every year.  We kayak, paddle board, swim, watch other lake users and we try to leave the area without negative impact.  We have observed and will comment upon negative events at the site in this document.
In my career I have been involved with private party to USFS land trade and know the value of an EIA.  It is our firm belief that the proposed use changes at HLL demand a thorough EIA.
In our opinion there are a few items missing in the scope and master plan.  First, there is nothing regarding the impact to the lake itself.  A glaring omission is the inclusion of Montana Fish, Wildlife and Parks, their assessment of the impact upon the lake and waterfowl, especially the rare loons.  Secondly, there is nothing about the 1-mile gravel access road.  Dust control, paving, speed controls will be mandatory.  Thirdly, the increase in the number of people using the lake, approaching loons, handling turtles and frogs is a major effect upon the area and must be considered.  We have observed these negative intrusions.
We know of Christian’s many years long attempts to sell the property and wish him success, but the scope of the POWDR’s plan, we believe, will be detrimental to the area. 
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